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Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All
trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.
VISTTORS: Cindy Barnes, Iris Hedges, Barb Selegue, Tim May, Ed Monroe, Don Watkins, Melissa
Brofford, B) Cottrill

Melissa Brofford attended the meeting to discuss on behalf of her client, the situation with putting
a cellphone tower in the township. Zoning inspector, Barb Selegue, informer her they would need to
purchase a zoning permit. The company states they are exempt from zoning according to ORC 519.211.
She also stated there is no regulations in our zoning for cell phone towers. Barb Selegue informed her and
the board that a permit is required. Trustee Hupp said he would like to table the discussion until he can
contact our legal representative.

Trustee Glaub made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and
the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. 1t is lawfully certified that
the amount §18,885.55 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5095  SIGNS NOW $1,160.75
5096 Barb Selegue $86.36
5097 JENNIE DUVAL $81.46
5098 NAPA Auto Parts $33.87
5099  Daniel VanBuren $146.78
5100 WMD Motors, INC, $927.53
5101 Pleasant Valley Limestone $56.12
5102  Bureau of Workers' Compensation $74.66
5103 MNCO $399.85
5104 OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM $3,829.93
5105  Small's Asphalt Paving, Inc. $37,113.95
5106  Jennie Duval $916.72
5107 STEPHEN GLAUB $552.44
5108 BENJAMIN C HUPP $622.75
5109 BARBARA L SELEGUE $263.98
5116 DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN $621.54
5111 Donald W Watkins $678.17

$47.566.86
CORRESPONDANCE

FO said it was time to start looking at what roads to apply for this year for the OPWC application..
Trustee discussed. Decided to get an engineers estimate on Mt. Hope, Open Woods and Rankin RD

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to request engineer’s assistance on the above mentioned roads. Trustee
Glaub seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Glaub yes, VanBuren yes, Hupp ves.

REPORTS

ZONING INSPECTOR 3 Permits issued, James Fry on National RD, Dan Cooperider on Honda Hills,
and Greg Demaline on Somerset

Tom Robb is a member of the zoning commission and would like to have his term renewed. Trustee
VanBuren made a motion for Tom Robb’s term to be extending another 5 years. Trustee Hupp seconded
the motion. Roll call vote: Glaub yes, VanBuren yes, Hupp yes.

NEW BUSINESS

Trustees discussed the estimate they received from the county to repair the culvert on Gutridge RD. The
cost should be around $4000. Trustee VanBuren made a motion to accept the price and purchase the
materials to install the new culvert. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Glaub yes,
VanBuren yes, Hupp yes. Ben will contact the county.
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Trustee Hupp would like to look into replacing the blue Ford tractor. Board discussed. Trustee Hupp
made a motion to checking prices. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Glaub yes,
VanBuren yes, Hupp yes

PUBLIC COMMENT
Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Glaub. With business

Ben Hupp- Vlce\Rnds‘ident
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